MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 22, 2014  
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:



              

Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville  

Carl Sgalla, R-Tiltonsville         
   Township                                 

                      Dana Brown, R-Yorkville
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-


Dan Morgan, R-Brush Creek Township

    Saline Township





Robert Nottingham, R-Cross Creek Township
Matt Parise, Secretary, R-Wintersville


Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township 
Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County   

John Danko, R-Knox Township      
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County    


Rich Ricchetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County 


Larry Zelek, A-Mt. Pleasant Township  
Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville
 

Phil Jordan, R-Ross Township        
Rick Trzaskoma, R-Toronto               


Eric Mercer, R-Salem Township
Mayor Justin Dudzik, R-Adena                    

Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township
Mayor Gary Pepperling, R-Amsterdam   


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz    



Frank Litva, R-Warren Township
Mayor David Gaffney, A-Bloomingdale


Joe Ellis, R-Wells Township
Trisha Painter, R-Dillonvale 



                           
Mayor Frank Martin, R-Empire



STAFF                                       
Ken Stanley, R-Irondale        



Domenick Mucci Jr., Director        
Mayor John Fabian, R-Mingo Junction                    
Richard Fender, Planner
Mayor Charles Banannio, R-Mt. Pleasant  

Betty Lou Tarr, Administrative Assistant    
Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland        


Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond




Mayor Richard Boyd, R-Smithfield   



                       
Jon Sperry, R-Stratton       




OPENING OF MEETING:





President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:
Vice President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 

MINUTES OF DECEMBER 18, 2013 MEETING








A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to accept the minutes of the December 18, 2013 meeting; seconded by Mayor Gaffney; motion passed unanimously. 
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COMMUNICATIONS


President Fabian read correspondence from the Board of County Commissioners stating they appointed Mr. Hartline, Mr. Paprocki, and Mr. Andresen to serve on the Regional Planning Commission as Citizen Representatives for a one year term.

President Fabian stated nominations were taken at the December meeting for the Vice-President seat.  Mr. Dan Householder was nominated.  A motion was made by Mr. Sperry to have Dan Householder serve as the Vice-President; seconded by Mayor Martin.   Motion passed unanimously.


President Fabian called upon Mr. Mike Paprocki to give his report.  Mr. Paprocki reported on a few projects which were adopted at their noon meeting at BHJ.  A couple over in Springfield Township, a bridge on 164 and out on State Route 524 there is a slip which needs fixed.  In Island Creek there is a bridge at State Route 213 and Costonia Road they are going to replace. Both of these projects will not happen until 2015-2016.  The intersection of University Boulevard and S.R. 7 where there is a redesign going on with the access to the Veterans Bridge and all the ramps leading up to it,  they are running into some railroad coordination.  He reported on the two slide repairs which are north and south of Brilliant.  They did take the Eagles nest out and was able to cut down the tree which is on the property to the North and they are getting to the point where they are ready to acquire the land and they are still in a stage 2 or 3 review.  There is a problem now with the Fish and Wildlife where they have listed a new bat (long eared bat).  When they were doing some netting they found some in Jefferson County and this is now another habitat which we need to be aware of.  Anything you do in the Ohio River there is a new muscle which could have an impact on the project. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

Attorney General – Moving Ohio Forward Grant (Demolitions) -   After everything was paid the Regional Planning received $983.10 in administration.  We were able to rid Jefferson County of 25 units, 23 structures.  We are still waiting to hear about additional funding to complete our list. 


USEPA Grant – The application was completed and submitted on time to the USEPA.  Rich along with Larry Smith, an unpaid consultant, has worked hard on this application. 
Water and Sewer- We continue to work with Adena on their project and a second drawdown has been submitted for payment.

Land Use Plan - If you haven’t signed up to help implement the Land Use Plan and would like to, please see Rich following the meeting.

2012 CDBG Formula – This grant is completed and work is completed.  The state has scheduled a monitoring for this Friday, January 24 for the FY11 and FY12 grants.  The field representative, Amanda McAllister, will also go over the LMI surveys and how to conduct them. If anyone has a project coming up and may need to do a LMI survey and would like to come meet with her, please call the office and we can schedule an appointment for you to meet with her.


2013 CDBG Formula – The projects for the Village of Mingo Junction and the townships of Saline and Wayne will start in the spring.  The environmental review is completed and the funds have been released.


2014 CDBG Formula – Director Mucci reported that projects are being solicited for Community Development in LMI targeted areas in Jefferson County.  Three communities which have shown interest are Tiltonsville, Steubenville Township, and Bergholz.  You need to contact the office with what your project is going to be and to make sure the project is in an LMI area.  We were told to use the figures which were used in last year’s formula.  This would be $6,000.00 for Fair Housing; $45,600 per project; and $25,200 for administration.
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PLANNER’S REPORT


Mr. Fender stated as Domenick mentioned, this week we submitted an application for $600,000.00 to continue our work with the Brownfield Program.  This would pay for 17 Phase I, 11 Phase II, and 3 Remedial Action Plans.  He worked with a Consultant to put the grant together.

He completed a floodplain review for a project just outside of Toronto and he is working on different stages of floodplain with several other applicants.


He has been distributing copies of the Land Use Plan to libraries in the county.


The Planner has sign up sheets for anyone who is interested in helping to implement the Land Use Plan.

FINANCIAL REPORT


Betty Lou reported in the Regional Planning account as of the end of December 2013, the receipts were $232,508.94 with disbursements of $167,852.01 which left a balance of $64,656.93. She told the Commission the financial reports which include all the accounts the Planning Commission is administrating were available on the table for anyone who was interested.  

President Fabian announced every year at the Engineers’ Office they do sign bids.  This year Mr. Branagan will let the townships and villages piggyback on them if they would like.  He didn’t have the actual prices of what the signs will cost, but he can get last years prices and they will be very close to the price.  He will probably be putting the order in the first part of February.  If anyone would like to have the prices from last year, let Mr. Fabian know and he will send them an email including the prices.
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be February 26, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.  on the second floor of the Towers.  

ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Mr. Jordan to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Andresen; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,

Matt Parise, Secretary

As per Betty Lou Tarr

